




 



 



 



 



 









 







A dedicated group of St. Andrew’s people are engaged 
every week in making sure that members of our 
Congregation are always made aware of the events, 
opportunities and news items which occur as we “Grow 
Life Together with God”.  The information that we pass 
on to you originates from members of Session, the 
various Ministry Teams (and their sub-groups), as well as 
groups that serve the church like Ladies Guild, Men’s 
Club, and Heritage Seniors.  This communication 
reaches you in one or more of the following forms: 
 

• Weekly LinX E-mail 

• Facebook Posts 

• Instagram Posts 

• Karl English Lounge Bulletin 
Board 

• Website Events Pages and 
Calendar 

• Sunday PowerPoint 
Announcement Slides 

• Online ConnXions Magazine 
and Printed copies for the 
Vision Impaired 

 
Debby Dorcas prepares the text for material to go in the 
Weekly LinX E-mail and maintains the Lounge Bulletin 
Board. Kevin MacFarlane uploads Facebook and 
Instagram Posts, primarily using the Graphics that he and 
Barbara MacFarlane have developed for the LinX E-mail, 
Sunday Announcement Slides and Website Events 
Pages.  Alice Post often posts biblical quotes with 
beautiful pictures. Prior to this edition, the Online and 
Printed ConnXions Magazine (6 per year) have been 
prepared by a team consisting of Lorna Andronikou, 
Judie Coleman and Lauren Nolette (graphics), proofread 
by Barb English, printed by Dolly Forcade, and delivered 
by a dedicated team overseen by Flemming Nielsen. 
 
It is our intent that LinX focus on the delivery of current 
news and ConnXions provides a more in-depth look at 
our congregation’s “Growing Life Together with God”.  
Following a recent meeting of those involved, some 
responsibility changes were considered and, 
commencing with this edition, will be implemented on a 
trial basis for the next six months.   
 
 

https://www.standrewscalgary.ca/pages/stac-linx-weekly-newsletters
https://www.facebook.com/StACalgary
https://www.instagram.com/stacalgary/
https://www.standrewscalgary.ca/events
https://www.standrewscalgary.ca/events
https://www.standrewscalgary.ca/news


Kevin and Barbara MacFarlane will assume responsibility for graphic design of the next three 
ConnXions Magazines.  The printed versions will be supplemented by a “ConnXions to LinX” 
section which will allow recipients to read some items that they may have missed in LinX due 
to visual or technological challenges.  Lauren and Matt Nolette will be posting content to St. 
Andrew’s Instagram.  The team hopes this will be of interest to our younger faith community. 
 
If any of you have any thoughts on this plan or its implementation over the next 6 months, 
please send a note to office@standrewscalgary.ca.  If you would like to join us in this work, 
you can also advise the office at this same email address.  
 
The biggest support we would like from all of you is to provide articles for ConnXions and 
information for all the other forms of communication that we implement.  Without you, we may 
have a variety of communication methods, but no message to communicate! 
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